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IMPROVEMENTS  
 

 

SUMMARY 

Authorize a new Capital Improvement Program project and associated funding for 
accessibility improvements at the Amerige Avenue parking lot.  
 
RECOMMENDATION  

1. Authorize new Capital Improvement Program (CIP) Project Number 55051 Amerige 
Avenue Parking Lot Accessibility Improvements. 

2. Authorize $185,000 budget transfer from Liability Insurance Fund and appropriate 
funds to Project 55051 Amerige Avenue Parking Lot Accessibility Improvements. 

 
PRIORITY POLICY STATEMENT 

This item matches the following Priority Policy Statement: 

 Infrastructure and City Assets. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT 

A budget transfer of $185,000 is estimated to complete this project.  This will include 
design by Staff, bidding, construction, inspection services and project administration 
costs. There is available Liability Insurance Fund balance to support the transfer request. 
 

The budget Data Sheet for the estimated project costs is attached for City Council’s 
reference (Attachment 1). 
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DISCUSSION 

The Amerige Avenue Parking Lot is one of several surface parking lots that are City 
owned, operated and maintained. The Amerige Avenue Parking Lot is located on the 
north side of Amerige Avenue, between Malden Avenue and Harbor Boulevard and 
serves the Downtown businesses. See Attachment 2. 

The parking lot has six existing accessible parking stalls, however, these parking stalls 
do not meet current requirements.  As such, in order help mitigate potential accessibility-
related claims, this project will reconstruct the stalls to acceptable pavement slopes, add 
new curb ramps and add new signage and pavement striping. 

The City has been conducting an ADA Transition Plan through a third party consultant, 
Disability Access Consultants, which is reviewing City facilities to include buildings, parks, 
parking lots, etc., in a phased approach.  The Amerige Avenue Parking Lot was evaluated 
in January of this year and based on the report, the City is prepared to make the 
improvements at this time. 
 
 
Attachments: 

 Attachment 1 – Budget Data Sheet 

 Attachment 2 – Project Location Map 


